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Pastor’s Pen March 2018 
Romans 13:6-8  For the same reason you also pay taxes, for the authorities are 
God’s servants, busy with this very thing. Pay to all what is due to them—taxes to 
whom taxes are due, revenue to whom revenue is due, respect to whom respect is 
due, honor to whom honor is due. 
 Owe no one anything, except to love one another; for the one who loves another has fulfilled the law. 
 

Wow, we are already almost a quarter of the way into the year. The reason that this is important is that at the 
end of the first quarter our congregation pays its per capita for the year, and a week or two ago Marge mentioned at 
the session meeting that she had only received per capita payments from about half of our members.  

I got to thinking about it and it hit me that even though we emphasize it in the bulletin at the start of the year, 
specifically letting people know how much it is (by the way it’s $40.13 this year), we don’t go into a lot of detail ex-
plaining exactly what that money is used for, or why we collect it. So I thought I would remedy that problem right 
now. 

Per Capita is the “Tie that binds”. It is money that helps the larger regional and national councils function. Of 
the $40.13; $27.00 goes to the Presbytery, $5.40 goes to the Synod, and $7.73 goes to the General Assembly. But the 
question is “How does that money get spent, and why should I care?” 

That money at the presbytery level goes to pay for our three staff people, the executive director of Presbytery 
mission, the stated clerk, and our associate for administration. In addition to that the money also helps to cover the 
costs of commission and committee meetings, presbytery meetings, trainings, maintaining Clearwater Forest and the 
presbytery office. It also helps fund various other, missions, programs, and grants. 

At the Synod level it goes toward regional administration including people that act as the bookkeeper for our 
presbytery, synod school, and various regional missions.    

At the national level the money goes towards paying for national administration including staff for PDA 
(Presbyterian Disaster Association), it also covers expenses to gather every other year to discern God’s call to us as a 
denomination. 

So why do we make such a big deal about asking for you to pay per capita? I’m sure some would like to have 
us take it out of their regular offering. The main reason is that although we as a congregation are committed to pay 
our share to the larger church, the session and I would hope that this would be a gift above and beyond what people 
are giving to support this congregation and its local ministry. We still have many things that we need to pay for right 
here in Canby. 

 In the end we are asking for an extra $3.34 a month to support the larger church and its mission. I can say 
with a clear conscience that you will not find many more effective and worthwhile ways to use $3.34 a month. And if 
you are annoyed like I am about the fact that the penny pinchers refuse to round up the amount owed please feel free 
to do so yourself. Every little bit helps. 
 
Blessings, 
Pastor Steve 
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Church Events This Month 

Sun, Mar 4, CLUNKY CAN OFFERING FOR MISSIONS 

Wed. Mar. 7, 5:15 pm  Lenten Supper/study 

   7:30 pm  Worship/Hospitality committee 

      Christian Ed./Outreach committee 

Thu. Mar. 8, 6:30 pm  Finance/Property Committee 

Thur. Mar. 8,  2:00 pm All By Myself (Widow/Widowers  
      Fellowship)  

Wed. Mar. 14, 10:00 am Pastor’s Bible study 

     11:00 am Mission Committee 

       5:15 pm Lenten Supper/study  

Wed. Mar. 21, 5:15 pm Lenten Supper and study 

      7:30 pm Session  

Sun. Mar. 25, Palm Sunday Summer Camp Fundraiser   

Wed. Mar. 28, 10:00 am  Pastor’s Bible Study 

Thu. Mar. 29   7:00 pm Maundy Thursday service 

 Fri. Mar. 30    7:00 pm Good Friday service w/ OSL 

      (at First Presbyterian) 

  

  
  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Pastor:  Rev, Steve Tyykila 

Cell:  1-651-341-5336 

Email:  styykila@gmail.com  

Greeters/Ushers 

Mar 4  Virgil Vanstrom 

Mar 11  Virgil Vanstrom 

Mar 18  Bob & Arlene Briggs  

Mar 25  Keith & Betty Rehn   

  Lectors   

Mar 4 Gene DeWit  

Mar 11 Marge Frazeur 

Mar 18 Karen Houtman 

Mar 25 Genevieve Tyykila 
 

Hospitality 

Mar  4 Jody Olson 

Mar 11 Genevieve Tyykila 

Mar 18 Chuck & Karen Houtman 

Mar 25 Summer camp fundraiser 
 

Deacon Bulletin Delivery 

Mar 4 Jody Olson 

Mar 11 Virgil Vanstrom 

Mar 18 Kathy Merrill 

Mar 25 Myron Busse 
 

Rides to Church 

Call:  Myron Busse 223-7261 

    Duane Wallert, 223-7267,  
 

Flower Care 
Jody Olson 

Mar. 4 Brandon Stripling 

Mar. 6 Jody Olson 

Mar. 13 Laurie Bliss 

Mar. 20 Donna Monke, Karen Frazeur  
  and Lisa Peterson 

Mar 25 Doreen Benson 

Attention Hospitality: 

Serving Supplies (cups, napkins, silverware, etc.) 
are now located in the cupboard of the former 
sound room in the Chapel.  Cookies are in the  
refrigerator in the basement. 3-5-55, Myron & Audrey Busse  



If you would like to request prayers and to activate the Prayer Tree, please contact Pastor    
Steve Tyykila by his cell phone, 651-341-5336 or use the church email address,  fpccan-
by@gmail.com  (messages left on the church’s answering machine may not be retrieved in a 
timely manner).  The Pastor will then make the necessary contacts to begin the prayer tree lists.  
Thank you. 

Memorial Gift Suggestions 

If you are considering a memorial gift to First Presbyterian  

Church, the following categories are suggested: 

 Building Improvements     •   Electronic Equipment 

 Landscaping   •  Mission Projects   •  Library   

 Undesignated  •  Music 

Pastor’s Schedule:  Pastor Steve Tyykila is available to talk with you either as a drop-in or a scheduled 
appointment during his regular office hours, Mon - Thurs, 8 am - 4 pm.   Also please let him know if you or a 
family member would like a visitation.  He is always available for EMERGENCY calls at (651-341-5336).   

Stay Connected:  www.fpccanby.org is the church website with calendar info.  Find us on Facebook 
(First Presbyterian Church of Canby, MN) The church email    address is:  fpccanby@gmail.com 
 

Our Sunday Morning Service is 9:30 am.     

   Lenten Supper and Study 

In life and in death, Jesus’ words were powerful and mean-
ingful. Despite the serious effort and increased pain re-
quired for Jesus to speak as he hung on the cross, Jesus 
spoke seven “final words”—statements that have much to 
teach us about Jesus, his Father, and ourselves: 

Hamilton explores these final words as seen and heard 
through the eyes and ears of those who stood near the 
cross. 

Each session begins with the biblical account followed by a 
first-person story as might have been told from the view-
point of one of the characters at the cross. Then the session 
explores the meaning of Jesus’ dying words for our lives 
today.  

Join the crowd now and experience the final words from 
the cross. Starting Wednesday Feb. 21st at 5:15 pm and 
continuing through Wednesday March 21st. 



If you have a question for this question & answer column you can give it to Pastor Steve or you 
can drop it in the prayer request box at the back of the sanctuary if you would rather remain 
anonymous.  

 
Q: What is Maundy Thursday, and Why do we call it 
that? 
 
A: Mayndy Thursday is the Thursday before Easter. This is 
the day that we remember the last supper that Jesus had 
with his disciples. The night when Jesus told his disciples 
how to remember him through the breaking of bread and 

drinking of wine in the sacrament we call communion. 
 
The English word maundy in the name for the day is derived from 
the Latin mandatum (also the origin of the English word "mandate"), the first word 
of the phrase "Mandatum novum do vobis ut diligatis invicem sicut dilexi vos" ("A 
new commandment I give unto you: That you love one another, as I have loved 
you, that you also love one another.") This statement by Jesus in the Gospel 
of John 13:34 by which Jesus explained to the Apostles the significance of his ac-
tion of washing their feet which also happened that night.  

Mission Committtee Update 

March is the month we collect food for Yellow Medicine 

shelf. Instead of collecting canned and dry goods we 

would like to focus on collecting money. The food shelf 

can make your $1 donation go over five times as far as 

you can; even if you are buying stuff at a wholesaler like Costco or Samôs Club. Letôs 

make a concerted effort to help the Yellow Medicine Food Shelf reach their goal of rais-

ing $10,000 this month. We will collect money all month. Please designate cash funds 

on an envelope or if you are writing a check please write ñFood Shelfò in the memo line. 

One Great Hour of Sharing 

In the weeks before Easter we are also preparing for the first of the four denominational 

offerings of the year. One Great Hour of Sharing collects funds to help people all over 

the world. Recently  a Presbyterian woman mentioned how important the work is that 

this money goes towards, ñLast year my daughter spent a year in Colombia as a YAV 

(Young Adult Volunteer). She visited a lot of places. One of them was a new farming 

community made up of people displaced from their farms by the war. They get their 

seeds and cuttings from OGHS money. She got to deliver plantain seedlings. They call 

them Presbyterian plantains.ò  This is just one of many stories that tell how important 

your donation is. We will officially collect this offering on Easter Sunday.  



Synopsis of Session Meeting- February 21, 2018 
*January income more than expenses is -$1,311.44 as is the year to date.  There were a couple of office expenses- 
$85.40 for Kaspersky- the anti-virus program for the computers- and $107.75 for checks.  The professional fees of 
$150 to Nancy Bormann were due.  The fourth quarter payroll taxes for $1,670.14 were paid of which $1,606.07 
was withholding.  There was an office equipment expense of $130 to clean up Pastor Steve’s computer. 
*Christian Education/Outreach- Fundraisers for camp are planned for Palm Sunday and Mother’s Day.  Four young 
people are planning to go to camp        June 24-30. 
*Mission Committee-  Our church is responsible for Meals on Wheels Thursday, March 1 through Thursday, March 
15.  Minnesota Food Share will be promoted during March- with monetary donations being encouraged.  One Great 
Hour of Sharing will be promoted in March. 
*Personnel- A $1.00 per hour raise was approved for the janitor, Robin Enstad. 
*Lenten Services are planned for February 21 and 28, March 7, 14 and 21.  Those providing food prior to the ser-
vices are: Rehns, Wallerts, Tyykilas, Houtmans and Jody Olson.  

 {ǇǊƛƴƎ CƭƻǿŜǊ hǊŘŜǊ CƻǊƳ 
You are invited to purchase a 6” potted spring flower (tulips, Easter lily, or bulb assortment) as a 

gift to nursing home and shut-in members of the church.  These plants will decorate the sanctuary 

on Easter Sunday.  If you wish, you may pick up your plant for your own use after the service.  

Please designate here what you wish to do.  Please fill out the form below and return it, with 

your check, to the Church office no later than Sunday, March 25th (Palm Sunday). All flowers are 

$8.00 per pot. 

I would like to purchase _____ Tulip pot(s)_______  Easter Lily(s)________ Assorted bulbs  

 I want to pick up my plant after the church service on Easter.  ______ YES   ______ NO 

 I want to give my plant to a member or friend of the congregation, designated by the Deacons.  

 (Please note that Easter lilies are NOT allowed at the nursing home)    ______ YES   ______NO 

Please list the EXACT way you wish your name to be listed as a donor in the worship bulletin: 

Name of Donor______________________________________________________________________ 

 

The church will not be producing quarterly giving statements any-

more. You will still receive an end of year statement for tax purpos-

es. If you would like a statement at any other time we will be happy 

to provide one. 



          Jan. 2018 
Year to 
Date 

2018 
Budget 

% of 
Budget   Jan-18 Year to Date 

Expenses     Income     

 General Expenses     Camp 300.00 300.00 

  Salaries     Local Mission 4,556.00 4,556.00 

   *Pastor 3,223.75 3,223.75 38,685 8.3% Per Capita Income 1,329.68 1,329.68 

   *Pastor - Tax Allowance   4,215  General Mission 135.00 135.00 

         PCUSA Special Offerings    

   Pulpit Supply 150.00 150.00 1,050 10.0% Special Mission Offerings    

   Other Salaries     Heifer Project now with Mission    

    Custodian 195.00 195.00 5,500 3.5% Memorials    

    Employer Taxes 64.07 64.07 500 12.8% Thanksgiving Meal Income    

    Workman's Comp    1,000  Upper Room/Worship 5.00 5.00 

  Allowances (Pastor)     Fellowship/Hospitality 42.99 42.99 

   *Manse Utilities 308.33 308.33 3,700 8.3% Flowers    

   *Continuing Education-Books   750  Other Local Mission offerings    

   **Pension, health, disability  1,660.76 1,660.76 20,112 8.3% Other Income    

   * Family Dental 136.03 136.03 1,632 8.3% Special Donation 15.00 15.00 

         Lenten/Advent Meal    

  Mission     Manse Repair Fund    

   Per Capita   3,210  Building Improvement 20.00 20.00 

   General Mission   2,000  Transfer of funds     

   PCUSA Special Offerings     Good Friday Service Offering    

   The Connection   1,100  Tax credit/refunds 53.80 53.80 

   Special Mission Projects     Mission Committee 105.92 105.92 

   Heiffer  Project     Use of Church 250.00 $250.00 

   Thanksgiving Meal           

         Total Income $6,813.39 $6,813.39 

  Committees        

   Christian Education/Outreach 39.60 39.60 1,000 4.0%      

    Library    150  Assets  January 2018     

    Camp     Checkbook Balance   $5,926.51 

   Worship/Hospitality 95.47 95.47 1,500 6.2% Coop Savings & Memorials  $82,664.75 

   Mission committee 147.34 147.34   Endowment PCUSA  $38,979.90 

  Building and Maintenance     Endowment First Security  $22,203.55 

   Church Utilities 1,069.04 1,069.04 10,000 10.7% Raymond James Fund  $10,405.41 

   Church Repairs/Maintenance 30.00 30.00 3,000 1.0% Total Assets   $160,180.12 

   Manse Repairs 45.00 45.00 2,000 2.3%      

   Custodial Supplies 46.60 46.60 500 9.3%      

   Insurance   11,000  Total Liabilities   $0.00  

   Equipment   1,000        

   Property Tax - Fees   20     

            

  Office         

   Telephone, Internet 181.86 181.86 2,000 9.1%    

   Postage   50  Funds carried over to 2018 from 2017 

   Supplies 107.75 107.75 600 18.0% (included in Checking Account-Updated Aug 31)     

   Copier 114.74 114.74 1,200 9.6% Continuing Education 0.00   

   Web Page   50  Mission Committee 668.35   

   Office Equipment 130.00 130.00 500 26.0% Baby Closet 87.37   

   Professional Fees 150.00 150.00 300 50.0% Bible Camp 720.58   

   Car (vouchered)   500  Concerts 525.90   

   Office other 115.49 115.49 125 9.2%    

   Session Expenses 114.00 114.00      

  Other Expenses     Income more than expenses (YTD):  -$1,311.44 

   Miscellaneous           

Total  $8,124.83 $8,124.83 118,949 6.8% Income more than expenses (Jan. 2018) -$1,311.44 


